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 Mount Erin College  

Robinsons Road,  
Frankston South VIC 3199 

P: (03) 5971 6000  
E: mount.erin.sc@edumail.vic.gov.au 

Student Attendance Hotline: (03) 5971 6098 

 

PrincipalĐs Report 

 
Another term has started in a very positive way. The language 

and cultural study tour to Indonesia was a great success. It 

was a wonderful opportunity to experience another culture; 

put into practice the language learned in Indonesian classes at 

school; and explore the many cultural landmarks that had 

been arranged for us. I was very impressed with the 25 

students who went on the trip. They were inquisitive, 

enthusiastic and took up every challenge that was presented. 

They mixed together so well, 

with students from Year 8 to 

Year 12. From eating at 

roadside warungs, to 

bargaining for a Rolex watch, 

sampling a range of new 

foods, from snake fruit, to 

spicy mie goreng, chicken feet 

and sticky rice. Indonesia 

surpassed expectations. We 

were fortunate to have 

excellent guides and drivers throughout our time. They were 

very informative and helpful, but more than that, they passed 

on a love of their country and culture. We had lots of fun. We 

climbed the steps of Borobodur, a huge Buddhist temple 

outside of Jogyakarta; went to some extraordinarily beautiful 

puppet theatre and cultural plays, learned the skills of the 

gamelan orchestra; 4-wheel drove around the base of Mount 

Merapi, an active volcano; released 4 day old turtles; learned 

about a project to revitalise the coral reefs off the North-East 

coast of Bali and finally, met with students from our sister 

school at Pemuteran. This has left us all with incredible 

memories and a real understanding of the importance of 

studying languages as a way to open communication and break 

down fears of difference. On a personal note, it was a real 

pleasure to spend time with students and share this great 

experience. 

 

! ǾŜǊȅ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ǘƘŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ aǊǎ tŀƳŜƭŀ ±ŀƴ ¢ΩIƻŦŦΣ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ 

Village Baxter, who sewed 70 tote bags and knitted a huge 

number of beautiful teddies to take to students in our sister 

school. The children were thrilled and clutched hold of their 

bags which contained all the goods so kindly donated by 

members of the school community. Thank you all. Your 

kindness was very much appreciated and will most definitely 

make a difference in the Pemuteran School. 

 

Our VCAL students have worked 

hard to ensure our coffee club has 

had a very successful launch this 

term. Students undertook Barista 

Training and are now offering a 

range of coffee options for staff at 

recess and lunchtime several times 

each week. They are also offering on-line ordering for staff, 

which is proving very popular. After trialling a number of 

coffee samples, the wonderful aromas are filling the C Block 

corridor. Students need to manage the ordering and are 

working with our Business Manager to learn the basics of 

bookwork. After an initial start-up grant, the group hope this 

small business will cover the costs and may even get into a 

profit situation. Congratulations to all the students involved. 

Great work! 

 

Rehearsals for άIƛƎƘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ aǳǎƛŎŀƭέ are in full speed with a 

high level of interest in ticket sales already noted. The Arts 

Academy students are also in full swing polishing their 

Wakakirri performance, which is on in only a few weeksΩ time. 

The PAPE building is echoing with song and dance at the 

moment. 

 

It was very pleasing to see parents and family members attend 

the ASPIRE evenings this term. I had the pleasure of 

presenting many of the Senior School Awards and was 

impressed to see so many students acknowledged for their 

efforts. I was particularly pleased to present the new Principal 

Awards that focus on Pride, Unity and Respect. These awards 
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acknowledge students who have inspired others, have 

nurtured pride in their school and the environment or have 

promoted excellence through their work. The first recipients in 

Senior School were: Ethan D for his involvement in The Rose 

Project, developing a detailed plan to redevelop our central 

courtyard. Kobe M, for her role in promoting Leadership and 

her involvement in The Rose Project. Jordan D for his 

Leadership, exceptional ability to support peers and his 

organisation of events to promote fun and wellbeing as a 

balance with study. Senna F for representing the College as 

one of only two Student Ambassadors chosen from around the 

State, to speak at the recent Graham Clark Oration. This 

important occasion brought prominent scientists from around 

the country and from overseas to discuss the amazing 

breakthroughs in scientific research, such as the medical use 

of nano technology. Congratulations to all of these students. 

 

By the end of this week, the subject selection process will be 

complete. From there we run all those choices through the 

timetabling program to arrive at the subject blockings that will 

accommodate the majority of student choices. We then look 

at the staffing required to deliver the curriculum and the 

programs that will run in 2019. Thank you all for ensuring this 

process has met the time frame outlined through Compass.  

 

We have recently reviewed our Co-operative Classroom 

Procedures. This is our school wide approach to student 

management and is underpinned by our view that Learning is 

our priority. After a great deal of consultation, we have revised 

the rules at Mount Erin College to ensure a safe and productive 

learning environment for every student. The rules and rights 

are based on the principles of respect and the right to learn. 

They will be included in this newsletter to ensure all members 

of our school community understand our commitment to 

learning and our expectations for all. We are in the process of 

finalising our Respectful Relationships Policy, which reiterates 

our belief that at Mount Erin College, students will learn and 

ǘƘǊƛǾŜ ƛƴ ŀƴ ŜƴǾƛǊƻƴƳŜƴǘ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǿŜ ǊŜǎǇŜŎǘ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜΩǎ ǊƛƎƘǘ ǘƻ 

learn and right to be heard; where different views are 

respected, and concerns can be raised and addressed in a fair 

and reasonable manner. The policy will be sent out to all 

members of the College community later on this term. 

 

Karen Lee 

Principal 
 

 

Important College Dates  

9th ς 11th Aug (Th-Sat) ς College Production 

άIƛƎƘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ aǳǎƛŎŀƭέ 

13th ς 17th Aug (Mon-Fri) ς City Week (Year 9)  

15th Aug (Wed) ς Staff Professional Learning Day 
(Student Free) 

20th ς 24th Aug (Mon-Fri) ς Work Experience (Year 10)  

23rd Aug (Th) ς Fit To Drive Program (Year 11) 

        ς Combined Schools Deaf Sports Day 

24th Aug (Fri) ς Medieval Day (Year 8) 
 

 

 

Principal Class 

Detentions  

The Principal Class have introduced a detention on a Friday 

afternoon from 3-5pm beginning at the start of term 3.  These 

are for high level incidents or for students who have significant 

amounts of overdue work.  A member of the Principal Class 

will run the detention and it will be expected that the 

student/s attending are working solidly for 2 hours.  One of the 

aims of introducing this high level of detention is to reduce the 

number of students receiving suspensions by continuing 

inappropriate behaviours. We will be working with the 

students to help them understand the reasons why they have 

received a high level detention and what they can do to avoid 

any further consequences in the future. 

 

The detention will run from 3-5pm every Friday and it is Non-

Negotiable.  A Principal Class detention may be issued for: 

¶ Causing deliberate damage to school property or 

equipment 

¶ Failure to attend an ASD on 1 or more occasions 

¶ Failure to meet significant work requirements 

¶ Not returning a GISS on 3 or more occasions 

¶ Receiving 3 or more GISS in a week 

¶ Wagging or Truancy 

¶ Any other high level incident deemed necessary by a 

member of the Principal Class 

 

If your son/daughter finds themselves being issued with this 

level of detention, you will be contacted by a Year Level 

Coordinator, the Sub-School Leader or a member of the 

Principal Class to explain why this is necessary. 

 

We thank you for your support. 

 

The Principal Team. 
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Deaf Education Centre (DEC)  

Our students have been busy.  

Jordan is enjoying Food Tech making Apple Crumble 

with Kathryn. Yum! 

Emma and Rhianna are researching the DNA of a 

strawberry. 

 

Rath has made edible DNA with lollies. 

 
 

 

Important Dates: 

Tues Aug 7th ς Australian Hearing Visit 

Mon Aug 13th ς Year 9 City Week 

Wed Aug 15th ς Staff Professional Learning Day (No Students) 

Mon Aug 20th ς Year 10 Work Experience 

Thurs Aug 23rd ς Combined Secondary Schools Deaf Sports Day 

 

DEC Team - Lynnette, Sarah, Kathryn, Anne    

 

 

 

 

 
A certain positive integer has exactly eight factors. 
Two of these factors are 15 and 21. 
What is the sum of all eight factors? 

Answer Page: 8 

 

Congratulations Jai č 7D 

  
Jai competed in the 2018 Indoor State National Archery 

Championships. Jai placed 5th nationally in both the Cub and 

the Intermediate category.  (Intermediate is above his age 

group). He placed 3rd and 2nd in State. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

He competed at Twin City 

Archery in Morwell. There 

were Archers of all ages 

shooting at multiple different 

venues all over Australia. 

 

We are very excited to see 

where this takes him. Jai has 

only been shooting for 7 

months! Keep up the great 

work! 
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Staff V Student  Games 

During the tŜǊƳ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ƘŜƭŘ ά{ǘŀŦŦ ± {ǘǳŘŜƴǘ DŀƳŜǎέ ƻŦ 

volleyball and basketball.  

 

Well done to the students, but once again the teachers have 

come out on top at the basketball game with a winning score 

of 29 - 22 points. It was great having so many students and 

teachers supporting. We had over 40 YŜŀǊ мнΩǎ ǿŀǘŎƘƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ 

heaps of staff coming to support. 

 

¢ƘŀǘΩǎ now 2-0 for staff, next term we will be moving onto 

indoor soccer and Netball with a wildcard game if needed. 

Good Luck! 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
For this term project in VCAL, Sophie, Harley, Josh, Charlotte, 

Meg, Demi and I decided to run a coffee shop at school for the 

teachers and eventually the 

students. The plan was to 

create a business to run at 

school and we would be 

able to learn how to run a 

business and what skills we 

would need to develop. 

With this project we also 

planned to get our barrista 

training so we could make 

the best coffee that we can 

and so then everyone in the 

group would be able to 

make coffees and use the 

machine. 

 

The idea of the coffee shop was brought up to us last year by 

the teachers and we were able to make it possible this year. 

When we were putting the project together we were looking 

at other schools and how they put their 

school café together and to get some 

ideas of what we would like ours to look 

like. We also made some phone calls to 

these school to find out what type of 

coffee beans they used and where they 

bought their coffee machines from. We 

also found out what year levels they sell 

their coffee to, or if it was just the 

teachers. 
 

For this project we saw it as running a proper coffee shop but 

in school. This relates to the real world is that we will be 

running like a real business that 

eventually can be used for VCAL 

students who ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǿƻǊƪ 

placement, so can get their hours 

completed in the shop. This project 

also relates to the real world as we 

have set it up like a real coffee shop, 

having our own space in the school 

that we can keep the coffee cart in. 

We know that it will be safe and that 

ƛǘ ŎŀƴΩǘ ƎŜǘ damaged. 
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From this project I have learnt that if I put my mind to 

something I can achieve it. I have also learnt that if everyone 

in the team pulls their weight we can get an even better 

project then what we thought. I believe that this project is 

worthwhile because it is giving us life skills that can help us get 

jobs in the future. It has helped us to understand what it is like 

to create and run and manage a small business, and 

understand ǿƘŀǘΩǎ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘ making sure that our ordering 

system, staffing, budgeting and publicity all run smoothly. 

Ashleigh T ς Y12 

 

Mount  Erin  Espresso  

Opens For Staff  

 

 
 

MESEM Leaders  

Congratulations to the latest group of students to be officially 

inducted as MESEM Leaders with MESEM badges.  These 

students model the values of ASPIRE and are involved in 

organising events, working for charity and planning 

events.  Well done. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Commemorative Crosses 

Last term MESEM organised for our College to take part in the 

Commemorative Crosses Project.  This project, run by the 

Australian War Memorial, involves students from across the 

country writing a message of respect and appreciation on a 

ǎƳŀƭƭ ǿƻƻŘŜƴ ŎǊƻǎǎΣ ǘƻ ōŜ ǇƭŀŎŜŘ ƻƴ ŀƴ !ǳǎǘǊŀƭƛŀƴ ǎƻƭŘƛŜǊΩǎ 

grave, at one of the many hundreds of war cemeteries around 

the world.  

 
Almost 100 Mount Erin staff and students wrote a message on 

a Commemorative Cross.  On the holidays Ms Linz placed these 

crosses on graves at the Kanchanaburi Cemetery, near the 

infamous Thai-Burma Railway and was pleased to see visitors 

to the cemetery take such an interest in them.  MESEM thanks 

all participants, and invites them to see a photo of their 

Commemorative Cross on a grave on the Facebook page. 

 

 

Paper Pens 

Here is a photo of some of the kids from our sister school in 

Indonesia, who will be using the donated paper pens. They will 

be using them at their Saturday afternoon voluntary English 

class. They thought they were pretty cool and the 

environmental aspect was a nice learning experience. 

 
 

B.A.R.C  

(Bali Animal Rehabilitation Centre)  

Each year MESEM runs charity tables at the Baxter Village 

Open Day.  Last year, one of the tables sold dog toys and leads 

that people donated back for MESEM to deliver to BARC, an 

animal rehabilitation centre in Ubud, Bali.  Over the holidays 

these items were delivered to the very appreciative staff at 
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BARC.  The animals were very happy too and of course the 

smallest dog was quick to grab the biggest toy.  

 
 

Thank you to the staff, students and public who bought and 

donated an item.  

 
 

Chess Final  

Congratulations to Tom H (left) who won the epic chess final 

for 2018. Well done to his very worthy contender, Harry B. 

 

 

Maths Solution:  

The sum of the factors is 192. The number is 105, the 

factors are 1, 3, 5, 7, 15, 21, 35, 105. 

 

Science Year 10  

Have your DNA and eat it too! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Environmental  Group News 

The environmental group has been really busy over the July 

school holidays. Organising for native plants to be delivered to 

our school via Frankston City, while working with Ms. Linz and 

Mr. Main on this project. We are looking forwarding to getting 

our hands dirty, as we plant them around our school grounds. 

We will keep you posted and looking forward to sharing some 

photos of our new natives in our gardens. 

 

We have also been checking our calendars for a suitable time 

on Fridays during August to prune back some of our plants, 

trees and shrubs that thrive with a good winter prune. You will 

find more information about the winter pruning, in an 

upcoming Newsletter and on the Mount Erin College Facebook 

page. 

 

In other news, we are seeking donations of a few old wheel 

barrows that could be used to plant herbs in for the students 

veggie patch up near the year 7 area and Food Technology. The 

Environmental Group is working with Ms. Townsend and Ms. 

Baring to create a food garden for our students. This is a really 

exciting project that everyone can enjoy. 
 

If you have any questions or queries about our parents 

environmental group, please contact our parent 

representative Lisa Amalfi-Chiera via: 

 l.amalfi.chiera@gmail.com or 0413442556.  

mailto:l.amalfi.chiera@gmail.com

